Honors Program Committee
Meeting – September 9, 2013, 1 pm – Honors Lounge – DuPont 210
Present - Gary Richards, Laurie Abeel, Jackie Gallagher, Lynn Lewis, Kelli Slunt 
Absent - Porter Blakemore 
New Business
1) Motion – to designate the following courses for Spring 2014 for HN designation
a. FSEM 100H8 – Everybody is a Little Bit Racist – Nora Hui-Jung Kim
Action – approved to be HN designated – effective Spring 2014.
b. Honors First-Year Seminar Course – Equality in America: From Thomas Jefferson to Blue Jeans – Eric Gable
Action - Not Approved – Proposal returned to faculty member requesting further clarification.
c. FSEM 100J6 – Alfred Hitchcock: Master of Suspense
Action: Approved –Effective Spring 2014 - Pending Approval of the Course by the FSEM Committee

2) Motion - Courses to Fulfill the Research Methodology Course – the following courses will fulfill the Research Methodology Course requirement for Honors Students.  These courses do not need to bear an HN designation to fulfill this requirement.   Action: Approved effective Spring 2014.
a. PSYC 362
b. BIOL 260
c. PSCI 391
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3) The committee will meet again on September 20th at 1 pm in duPont 210 to consider contract proposals from individual students.  

4) The committee discussed the lack of research methodology courses in all disciplines.  Kelli will contact department chairs to inquire about courses within the majors that could fulfill this requirement.

5) The committee discussed the third-year honors requirement of mentoring first-year students.  Originally it was proposed that this would work in conjunction with first-year advising and/or first-year seminar courses.  At our next meeting, the committee will explore a proposal for the mentoring requirement.

6) The committee discussed student representation on the Honors Program committee.  As this committee addresses confidential matters, it was decided that the program should establish an advisory board to formally receive input from the students.  

7) The students brought several issues of concern to Kelli Slunt’s attention and these issues were discussed by the committee.
a.  As the numbers of HN courses at the upper level and in some disciplines are still limited, the students inquired if the number of contracted courses could be greater than previously approved two contracted courses.   The committee discussed this problem and came up with a few ideas such as appealing to the faculty to increase the numbers of HN courses, educating the honors students about elective courses, and considering the option of cross-listing courses such that half of a section is HN and the other half is a non-honors course.  Kelli will contact the registrar and the administration about the latter option.
b. The students expressed concern about the GPA requirement and the policy that if you slip below a 3.2 cumulative GPA you are automatically out of the honors program without a grace period to return.  The committee discussed developing a policy for a probationary GPA and a formal proposal will be voted on at the next meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 1:55 pm.  
Next meeting is scheduled for September 20, 2013 in duPont 210.

Respectfully Submitted,
Kelli Slunt
Director of Honors Program



